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Road Closures on South River Road due to Road Rehabilitation 

 
(Woodland, CA) – Starting August 17, Yolo County Public Works will be using a portion gas tax funding for 
rehabilitating approximately eight miles of South River Road in the Clarksburg area with the 2021 South River 
Road Rehabilitation and Guardrail Replacement Project. 
 
The Contractor will temporarily close South River Road to through traffic in the following two stages for 
pavement rehabilitation, and as shown on the attached project plan sheets: 
 
1. From the Freeport Bridge to Babel Slough Road 
2. From Babel Slough Road to the West Sacramento city limit 
 
Pavement work on South River Road from Rose Rd to the Freeport Bridge will be done under traffic control 
with a lane closure. Flagging delays are expected to last no more than 15 minutes at a time.  
 
The contractor will be responsible to provide local traffic access at all times to the residents, businesses, 
farming operations, and property owners on South River Road.  The construction period is expected to last 
through mid-November 2021. 
 
The attached project plans, Sheets 2 & 3, are construction detour plans and traffic control plans for South River 
Road, showing the extent of the road closure and the construction notification signage that will be placed in the 
vicinity of the project to encourage motorists to use alternate routes during construction. 
 
For those accessing their residence or property during the road closure and lane closure, we ask that you please 
be attentive of construction-related conditions including uneven pavement, construction crews, and moving 
equipment. Please reduce your vehicle speed to travel safely during the construction period. 
 
The first order of work occurring this week is tree trimming along the project limits prior to the pavement work.  
After the paving portions of the project are completed, the existing sections of guardrail on this stretch of South 
River Road will be replaced and upgraded per current standards.  Motorists may encounter lane closures with 
minor flagging delays with these portions of work. 
 
The bid opening for the project was held on June 10, 2021, with George Reed, Inc., based out of Modesto, 
coming in with the low bid of $4,260,126.30.  The pavement portions of the project will be funded with gas 
taxes distributed from the state through the Senate Bill 1 (SB 1) Road Maintenance and Rehabilitation Account.  
The guardrail upgrades will be funded through federal Highway Safety Improvement Program Cycle 9 funds.  
For the County’s Road Closures map, visit: www.yolocounty.org/road-closures. 
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